FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Treatment of exempt information at council meetings:

Please can you supply me with the following information about items considered under Part B (Press and Public excluded) at meetings of the council:

1) Are the specific reasons as to why the information is exempt stated in the Agenda for the meeting?
Yes.


2) Is the Part B of the meeting fully minuted and the full minute agreed in Part B of a future meeting?
It depends. Mostly, a suitable minute is crafted which is available for public release, thus avoiding the need for a detailed private minute. Occasionally we have a private minute, but it would still be agreed in part A of a meeting unless it was discussed in any detail.

If not, how is the Part B minuted?
Not applicable.

3) Are all or some papers considered under Part B routinely reviewed at a later date to establish whether the reason for their exemption remains valid, or whether the passage of time has resulted in the public interest in their publication out weighing the reason for which they were originally exempted?
There is no routine review. However, should a request for Part B material come in we would consider a public interest test at that point to establish whether the passage of time has made the original exemption null and void.

4) If only some items are routinely reviewed, what is the policy as to which items should be reviewed?
There is no routine review.


5) When it is established that the exempt paperwork or record relating to a Part B meeting is appropriate for total or partial publication, either as a result of routine review or because it has been supplied in reply to a Freedom of Information request, is that paperwork then published on the council’s website alongside the other paperwork for the relevant meeting?
As mentioned above, there is no routine review. We don’t have a specific policy to publish Part B information if it has been released following a Freedom of Information Request. 


6) Has the council ever reviewed its policy on Part B papers in one of the council’s public meetings?
Not specifically, but the Council’s Constitution has a periodic review and processes around Part B papers are included in that, and that is considered at Full Council. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
